1616 South Roxboro Street Durham, North Carolina 27707 July 20, 1984

Ms. Shirley Brown, Librarian Stanford L. Warren Branch Library 1201 Fayetteville Street Durham, North Carolina 27707

Dear Ms. Brown:

At the recent meeting of The Friends of the Stanford L. Warren Branch Library, the announcement that the Durham County Commissioners had approved the Library Board's request for funds to renovate the Warren Branch Library was joyfully received.

The members unanimously joined in the expression of gratitude to persons who shared our concerns and were active in making our goal of gaining these funds an actual accomplishment. Therefore, we are writing to acknowledge with deep appreciation your dedication to the community exemplified by your cooperation in this effort.

As we go forward with our program of support for the Library, we pause to commend you and to extend best wishes for your continued success in your community service endeavors.

Sincerely,

C.K. Brown
(Mrs.) Claronell K. Brown

Chairperson

Friends of the Stanford L. Warren Branch Library

Donothy W. Campbell (Mrs.) Dorothy W. Campbell

Secretary